
 

 
For Immediate Release:                                                                                               Contact Emmanuel Priest 
April 21, 2025                                                                                                                                    607-778-2437 
                                                                                                                    emmanuel.priest@broomecountyny.gov 
 

BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
Broome Sheriff Investigating Accident Involving Juveniles in the Town of Fenton 
 
(TOWN OF FENTON, NY) On Saturday, April 19, 2025 at approximately 6:46 PM, the 
Broome County Sheriff's Office responded to a one-car accident on Interstate Route 88 East 
near Exit 3 (Port Crane).  
 
Upon arrival, the responding Sheriff’s deputy found a juvenile passenger from the crashed 
vehicle alert and conscious, being tended to by a bystander after having crawled out of the 
wreck. The deputy successfully located the crashed vehicle on an embankment, having rolled 
onto its roof with the driver, also a juvenile, still trapped inside.  
 
Utilizing his pocketknife, the responding deputy cut the driver’s seat belt and successfully 
pulled the driver out of the vehicle as emergency medical staff arrived at the scene. Both the 
driver and passenger were transported to UHS Wilson Medical Center for their injuries. 
 
The initial investigation showed that the driver had been driving recklessly at a high rate of 
speed before crashing into the right side of an embankment near Exit 3 on I-88 Eastbound. 
 
The driver was initially issued several traffic violations, but the accident is still under 
investigation. 
 
BCSO was assisted at the scene by New York State Police, NYS Department of Transportation, 
Kirkwood Fire, Broome Ambulance, Chenango Bridge Fire Department, Port Crane Fire 
Department, Vestal Fire Department and Chenango Ambulance. 
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